Permanent Police Record Check Exemption (PRC)
For Members at age 75

The Board of Directors recently approved a motion permitting Members who did not have contact with any girl Members and who hold no position within Guiding, including positions in a Trefoil Guild, to apply for a permanent PRC exemption when they turn 75 years of age.

In making this change, Girl Guides of Canada-Guides du Canada recognizes the status of these senior Members and respects their wishes to remain Members, without the requirement to renew their PRC exemption every five years. 
This permanent exemption for Members over the age of 75, however, will not automatically be granted at their birth date. Those who qualify must apply for this on a one time basis.  The following guidelines establish what GGC considers are the conditions under which a GGC Member over age 75 may be granted a permanent exemption:
· Birth date must be recorded in iMIS;

· May not work regularly with girls in Unit meetings. 
· May not attend or participate in overnights, camps or weekends where girl Members are in attendance

· May not handle GGC funds.

Q. If I am PRC exempt, can I be counted in the supervision ratio?
A. Without a PRC you cannot be counted in unit supervision ratio and cannot be left alone one-on-one with a child who is not your own immediate relative (i.e. granddaughter). You may support a group of girls while under the supervision of a fully screened (including a PRC) and registered adult Member.

Q.  What do you mean by occasionally assist in a Unit? How can I tell when I need a PRC?

A.  If you attend a Unit meeting once or twice a year to lead the girls in an activity, a PRC is not required. However, if you are interacting with girl Members as a helper, more than twice a year you must get a PRC. 

Q.  If I occasionally help at camp do I require a PRC?  

A. All adults who go to camp and stay overnight or spend the day (for example to work in the kitchen), require a PRC even if they are not working directly with girls. However, you can attend a camp for a few hours to lead girls in an activity such as a nature hike or to do a craft; you would be considered a resource person and would not require a PRC. However, in this case, the girls must be under the supervision of a fully screened Guider with a current, clear PRC.
Q. Do I need a PRC to attend a sleepover?

A. If you are responsible for children who are not your own immediate relatives, you must have a PRC. 

